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September/October 2022 
 

BI@Home:         
News from your home away from home  
 

 

 

 

A WORD FROM RABBI FELLMAN  
 

It’s been a long two-

and-a-half years 

since we all first 

heard about 

COVID-19. And 

while we’re not in 

the clear yet, we’ve 

come a long way 

together, finding creative solutions to what at first seemed 

insurmountable challenges.  

 

Throughout the pandemic, our Streaming Services Working 

Group (SSWG) has been meeting regularly to develop and 

evaluate COVID policy and protocols that provide the safest 

worship experience possible. We’ve focused on finding the right 

balance, based on medical science, public health, and our values. 

Each discussion, decision, and message has been grounded in 

pikuach nefesh (safeguarding life), shmirat haguf (health and welfare – literally “guarding the body”), and k’vod 

hatzibur (honor/respect for the community). 

 

As immunization rates increased and hospitalizations declined this summer, we modified our Shabbat masking 

policy to be “mask friendly,” to provide a more welcoming environment. Now we turn to the High Holy Days, 

which are quickly approaching. We look forward to seeing you this September at our Rosh Hashanah and Yom 

Kippur services (if not also before for Shabbat or our Back-to-Shul event on the 11th of September).  

 

Based on input from our medical adviser, Dr. Jeremy Golding, and a thorough discussion of the needs of 

congregants and our continuing commitment to the values above, we have set the following policy for in-person 

participation and attendance for the High Holy Days: 

• Full vaccination—either two doses of Moderna or Pfizer vaccine, or one Johnson & Johnson plus a 

booster—is required for attendance, with proof on file with the BI Office. 

• Masks are encouraged but not required. If you come without a mask, we strongly request that you take a 

rapid antigen test before attending services. Should you test positive, please join us remotely on Zoom. 

Free test kits will be available at our September 11 membership event, while supplies last. (Note also: If 

you have Medicare Part B, you may get up to 8 free rapid tests per month at participating pharmacies. 

Contact Congregation Beth Israel 

508 756-6204 

office@bethisraelworc.org 

15 Jamesbury Drive Worcester 01609 

www.bethisraelworc.org 
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Please see https://www.medicareplans.com/how-to-get-free-covid-19-home-tests-from-medicare/ for 

details.) 

• The sanctuary will have a designated seating area for those who prefer to sit with others who are 

masked. We expect all to respect the signage for seating areas. 

• As is our current practice, seating is first come, first served, with pods of chairs for couples and family 

groups arranged with space between groupings to avoid crowding. 

• Solo service leaders may lead without masking.   

• Torah readers and those with bima honors will be required to mask for their honors while on the bima. 

• Members of the High Holiday Quintet may sing without masks but will be required to take a rapid test 

each morning before singing at services. 

• If you are not feeling well for any reason, please, out of consideration for your fellow congregants, join 

us on Zoom. 

 

Should trends worsen, we will update the attendance requirements as needed. We look forward to welcoming 

you back for what all of us hope will be a healthier, fulfilling New Year at Congregation Beth Israel. 

 

 

 

BALANCING VALUES, RESPECTING DIFFERENT OPINIONS 

GREG WEINER, BETH ISRAEL PRESIDENT 
 

 The Babylonian Talmud tells of a debate between the houses of Hillel and Shammai that 

lasted three years and had to be settled by a divine voice with an obscure message: “These and 

these are the words of the living God, but the halacha is with the house of Hillel.” 

 

The centuries of debate on the passage exceed my competence. But the basic question driving 

much of the commentary – how could contrary arguments both be the words of the living God? 

– illustrates the need for prudential judgment in a world in which the full and exact truth can 

rarely be known with precision. 

 

The Streaming Services Working Group’s recent conversation on COVID protocols for the 

High Holidays didn’t exactly rise to the level of a debate between Hillel and Shammai. For 

starters, the meeting took about half an hour rather than three years, and there were no 

fundamental divisions among the group. 

 

What did take place, though, was a balancing of values, all of which partook of the truth despite some tension among 

them. It’s true that the pandemic continues and that we value life. It’s also true that the congregation’s spiritual health 

requires minimal barriers to participation. And so on. 

 

Having laid some of those values out, we sought a course that would maximize each of them. As Rabbi Fellman explains 

in her column, during High Holy Day services, there will continue to be a section of the sanctuary reserved for people 

who prefer only to be around others who are wearing masks. We urge those who prefer not to wear masks to take an 

antigen test (supplies of which will be available at our Back to Shul Barbecue on September 11) in advance and to join us 

on Zoom if result is positive. 

 

Is it a perfect solution? No, because the situation involves competing values, all of which are valid – “these and these are 

the words of the living God” – but not all of which can be perfectly achieved. It represents a balance that welcomes all of 

us to join in prayer as a community. 

 

One final note: The house of Hillel prevailed because of its respect for the arguments of the house of Shammai. In the 

spirit of community, let’s respect each other’s choices. And let’s celebrate the High Holidays together and with joy.  
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AN IMPORTANT CHANGE IN POLICY FOR DONATION/RESERVATION PAYMENTS 

ANDREA GOODMAN, VP FINANCE 

 
The good news is … our community is almost 100 years young and going 

strong! The not so good news is … our dues and donations help us meet our 

expenses but only when submitted. Therefore, in an effort to be more responsible 

and financially streamlined, we are enforcing a longstanding policy: 

 

All donations or reservations over the phone or by email will only be taken 

with a payment by check or credit card.  

 

This is because these are the things the synagogue has to pay for as they happen. 

There will be no exceptions to this policy. The easiest way to pay by credit card 

is by using the website. 

 

As always, this does not apply to dues. If you need an abatement or payment plan, please don’t hesitate to call 

Beth Cyr in the office. Thank you for your support, understanding, and cooperation. 

 

 

HIGH HOLIDAY DETAILS – WITH CHART OF SERVICES AND EVENTS 

 
Get ready for the holidays!  We have lots of wonderful and meaningful plans for Elul, Rosh Hashanah, Yom 

Kippur, and then Sukkot and Simchat Torah.  Here are some highlights: 

 

• BI is again sponsoring the Rabbinical Assembly’s SNL program – Slichot Night Live – on Zoom. 

Members of sponsoring congregations can attend any or all sessions on Saturday,  September 17.  The 

program will begin at 8:00 p.m. and continue until 3:00 a.m.  Link will be provided via email. 

• On Sunday, September 18, from 6:00 – 8:30 p.m. our Slichot activities continue with a musical program 

by Rabbi Louis Polisson and Gabrielle Feingold. 

• Multi-access Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur Services with Rabbi Fellman and Cantorial Soloist Ben 

Krefets – see chart on next page for times. 

• Neighborhood Shofar Blowing at 3:00 p.m. on September 26 (First Day Rosh Hashanah) – we come to 

you! 

• Children’s/Family Services both mornings of Rosh Hashanah as well as Yom Kippur morning. 

• Babysitting (by preregistration) for children 5 and under with story telling and songs from our Early 

Childhood Educator.  Babysitting is provided for both mornings of Rosh Hashanah, Kol Nidre, and Yom 

Kippur morning. Forms to register are arriving in a separate mailing. 

• Yom Kippur Mincha service with our USY teens reading Jonah. 

• Need a holiday meal or have openings at your high holiday table?  The office will match up hosts and 

guests. 

 

See chart on next page for list of service and events with times. 
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High Holiday Services and Events 

All Services Multi-Access Unless Noted Otherwise 

 

 
Selichot  
 
9/17 RA’s SNL – Selichot Night Live @ 8:00 p.m. (Zoom Only – link will be sent via email) 

9/18 Selichot Musical Program with Rabbi Louis Polisson and Gabrielle Feingold @ 6:00 p.m. 

 

Rosh Hashanah 

 
9/25 Erev Rosh Hashanah Evening Service @ 6:00 p.m. 

 

9/26 Morning Service Day 1 @ 9:00 a.m.  

 Babysitting Begins @ 10:00 a.m. (in person only) 

 Children’s/Family Services @ 10:30 a.m. (in person only) 

 Neighborhood Shofar Blowing @ 3:00 p.m. (in person only)  

 Tashlich @4:30 p.m. (in person only) 

 Evening Service @ 6:00 p.m. 

 

9/27  Morning Service Day 2 @ 9:00 a.m. 

 Babysitting Begins @ 10:00 a.m. (in person only) 

 Children’s/Family Services @ 10:30 a.m. (in person only) 

 Evening Service @ 7:30 p.m. 

 

Yom Kippur 
10/4 Mincha @ 5:40 p.m. 

 Babysitting Begins @ 5:40 p.m. (in person only) 

 Kol Nidre @ 6:00 p.m. 

 

10/5 Morning Yom Kippur Service @ 9:00 a.m. 

Babysitting Begins @ 10:00 a.m. (in person only) 

 Children’s/Family Services @ 10:30 a.m. (in person only) 

 Mincha with USYers Reading/Chanting Jonah @ 5:00 p.m. 

 Neilah @ 6:00 p.m. 

 Tekiya Gedolah/Maariv/Havdalah @ 7:12 p.m. 
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SPONSOR KIDDUSH AT BI – FOR AN OCCASION OR JUST BECAUSE 

 
Shabbat morning services at BI are followed by Kiddush lunch.  Our members and guests enjoy good food and 

good conversation every week.  You can help make that happen by sponsoring an upcoming luncheon.  You 

might want to do this in recognition of a major event in your life or that of your family:  a milestone birthday, a 

child’s or grandchild’s graduation, a wedding anniversary.  Maybe you want to thank someone at Beth Israel 

who has been particularly helpful to you by offering a lunch in their honor.  Or maybe you just want to give 

back a little bit (and make sure the lunch is full of food you like).   

 

There are lots of ways to sponsor kiddush lunch.  You can shop for pre-prepared foods, cook in our kosher 

kitchen, or hire a caterer.  You’ll be acknowledged in the weekly email and also in the end of service 

announcements.   

 

And if you want to sponsor regularly without paying regularly or cooking – join the Chai Kiddush Club.  For 

$180 a year, you can get your name listed any time the Kiddush Club provides lunch, which is many times 

during the year.  The names of current Kiddush Club members are published each week in the Shabbat and 

weekly emails and also posted on the Social Hall wall every time the club sponsors Kiddush Lunch. 

 

To join the Kiddush Club or to sponsor a special kiddush, contact Beth in the office. 

 

 

ISRAEL TRIP – BI CONGREGATIONAL ADVENTURE! 

PLANNING FOR EARLY NOVEMBER 2023 
We are looking to plan a guided congregational tour of Israel, as one of the events leading up to the 100th 

anniversary of our synagogue.  In 1924, when our shul was incorporated, the idea of a Jewish state in our 

ancestral homeland was a dream shared by Jews worldwide.  Now it is a dream come true.  The theme of our 

tour will be “Israel Then and Now” and we’ll be able to look at our vibrant Jewish homeland from the point of 

view of its history and the current reality.   If you might want to go and didn’t fill out a survey last spring, 

contact the office to indicate your interest. 

 

 

RACIAL JUSTICE INITIATIVE:  FILM SERIES IS COMING! 
Beth Israel’s Racial Justice Initiative is planning a film series on issues related to racial justice for the coming 

year.  Funded by a generous grant from the Jewish Federation of Central Massachusetts, this series will screen 

several films over the course of the year that relate in some way to both Jewish life and racial justice.  The 

screenings will be open to the public at no cost.  Have ideas for films to include in the series?  Want to propose 

other activities?  The Racial Justice Initiative meets monthly.  Contact cochairs Terry Lubarsky 

(terrylubarsky@gmail.com) or Alan Harris (alwharris@aol.com) for more information. 

 

 

SIMCHA? IMPORTANT MILESTONE?  WE WANT TO KNOW! 
Have you recently celebrated a family event – wedding, bar/bat mitzvah, new child, grandchild, or great 

grandchild?  Were you recognized with an honor by a community organization?  Have you (or your children or 

grandchildren) received an award?  Your Beth Israel community wants to know!  Our president, Greg Weiner, 

offers congratulations in the weekly announcements after Shabbat services and they are also featured in our 

weekly emails that come out right after Shabbat.  Contact Dale Rosenberg, Director of Learning and 

Engagement, at dle@bethisraelworc.org or contact the office to spread the good news! 

 
  

mailto:terrylubarsky@gmail.com
mailto:alwharris@aol.com
mailto:dle@bethisraelworc.org
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BACK TO SHUL BARBECUE:  A CHANCE TO RECONNECT  

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 2022 5:00 PM 
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BI@100 ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION IS COMING! 

NANCY SPITULNIK, BI@100 CHAIR 
Our 100th year anniversary celebration is coming in 2024! Beth Israel was incorporated on 

April 16, 1924. We have a lot to celebrate as we think about everything we’ve accomplished 

in the almost 100 years since then. How exciting to plan events and activities that:  

▪ Memorialize the heritage of our 100-year history 

▪ Honor the work we do as a congregation now 

▪ Look ahead to our next 100 years! 

 

The formal anniversary celebration in 2024 is scheduled for the weekend of Friday, May 31st, with a meaningful re-

dedication ceremony, as well as culminating festivities.  But our celebration is much more than just one weekend. 

Committees have been meeting to plan our anniversary events, and we have a lot of great ideas for the next two years 

leading up to that weekend. Additional major activities that we’re planning include: 

• congregational trip to Israel in November 2023 

• scholarly programs such as Scholar-in-Residence weekends and guest teachers and musicians 

• collecting memorabilia for displays and permanent galleries to document our history  

• conducting interviews with congregants and former congregants to document people’s personal experiences and 

memories of Beth Israel 

• creating a special logo and slogan to help memorialize our special anniversary 

• designing a program/ad book to document our 100th year celebration and support our synagogue and endowment 

funds. 

 

In addition to these major events, we will continue with our regular yearly offerings such as educational programs, 

membership activities, Brotherhood and Sisterhood events, social action endeavors, and many more as we connect them to 

our 100th year celebration. 

 

You can see this is a very ambitious plan. We will need many volunteers to work on all these exciting undertakings. We 

will be reaching out to you to help make this 100th year anniversary a memorable, engaging experience. If you have any 

thought or suggestions or would like to volunteer, please reach out to us or leave a message in the BI office. We look 

forward to working with you as we plan this special anniversary celebration.  

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING WITH THE EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

REENA SLOVIN, VP EDUCATION 
The first Education Committee meeting took place in July.  In attendance were new 

committee members Nina Stoll, Akiva Lichtenberg, Justin Woolf-Sullivan, Shoshanah Zaritt, 

and Deb Martin.  

We discussed Rimon recruitment and marketing activities including a new parent parlor 

meeting set for August 29.  In addition, new congregant and marketing professional Alli 

Thresher is working with Dale to make our Rimon publicity more creative, colorful, and 

engaging.  Rimon is planning some joint programming with our new neighboring religious 

school at the Torah Center. 

The committee is very excited to be pursuing Scholar in Residence offerings over the next 

two years that include music, worship, study, and eating together.   These will all be in conjunction with the BI@100 

programming efforts and will include Shabbatonim as well as stand-alone weekday programs.  We are working with 

teachers, scholars, rabbis, and cantors associated with Hadar, Hebrew College, JTS and the Hartman Institute. 

Deb Martin brought us up to date on the latest restructuring of BI’s youth group - USY.  Because the membership of our 

BI youth group is small as well as diverse in age and areas of interest, we’ve decided not to follow the traditional 

leadership structure of president and vice presidents.  Instead, each member has picked an event or initiative that they 

would like to organize and lead.  This has proven to be a very useful and successful restructuring venture.  
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RIMON – WE’RE READY FOR 5783 

DALE ROSENBERG, DIRECTOR OF LEARNING AND ENGAGEMENT 
Although you haven’t heard much from Rimon this summer, we have been busy!  We’ve got lots of new books 

and materials, new plans for the coming year, and I’ve been working with our new VP of Education (Reena 

Slovin) on recruiting families for Rimon.   

 

We are all set for the start of another great year!  We expect and hope to be in person all 

year for classes.  Hebrew tutoring can be in person or on Zoom, at the families’ 

discretion. 

 

We’ve got a revised curriculum and a bunch of new activities planned.   We’re looking 

forward to working with our new Shlichah (Israeli Emissary) – Tommy Ben Basat.  

Tommy will be joining our classes to provide Israeli culture lessons and Hebrew games.  

I’m sure the Rimon students will be excited to meet her – I know I am! 

 

Our program this year includes:  

✓ Shabbat mornings where children learn prayers, Torah, and Jewish values.  

Older children can lead prayers and everyone joins in for skits and/or debates 

about the Torah reading 

 

✓ Monday afternoon classes for children Grade 5 – 10, with Israeli cultural 

activities and lessons and “hot topics” learning and discussion 

 

✓ Wednesday afternoons for Grades 2 through 7 – practical and co-

curricular activities, including crafts and cooking and folklore and video midrash 

 

✓ Special events, including dinner in the Sukkah, Hanukkah Party, Tu 

B’Shvat Seder, Purim Carnival, and more 

 

✓ Snack in Hebrew at every class.  We will have a small snack and the 

students will learn the names of the foods in Hebrew and ask for them in full 

sentences. 

 

✓ Half an hour weekly of Hebrew language tutorial via Zoom or in person at a time that works for each 

family 

 

✓ Monthly Heroes and Themes – each month will have a biblical character or historical person and a 

related theme that we focus on to learn about Jewish values and Jewish history 

If you know anyone who is looking for a religious school, 

there’s still time to register.  We’ll have lots more 

information at the Back to Shul Barbecue on September 

11, as well as registration forms. Rimon begins on 

Monday, September 19. 
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ADULT EDUCATION AT BETH ISRAEL: THERE IS SOMETHING FOR EVERYONE! 
It’s back to school time and our Adult Education program is 

ramping up again.  We’re starting with some pre-High Holy 

Day learning and we’ll segue into Sunday morning programs, 

and lots of opportunities through Project Zug.  Our aim is to 

offer learning opportunities that appeal to all of our members.  

Questions about the courses or ideas for future ones?  Contact 

Director of Learning and Engagement Dale Rosenberg at 

dle@bethisraelworc.org. 

Poetry for Elul with Martha Hurwitz 

Wednesdays via Email 
The month of Elul is a time for contemplation and preparation for the Yamim Noraim – the Days of Awe.  Our 

own Martha Hurwitz has written a series of poems to help us in this process.  With each one, she has provided 

us with a couple of prompts to write our own reflections.  You can write in the form of poetry, essay, or just 

think about what each one means to you.  Watch your inbox on Wednesdays throughout Elul. 

 

SNL (Slichot Night Live):  Late Night Study Opportunity with the Rabbinical Assembly 

Saturday, September 17  8:00 p.m. 
The Conservative Movement’s Rabbinical Assembly is once again offering an online study session after 

Shabbat is over on September 17, to help us prepare for the upcoming High Holy Days.  BI is a sponsoring 

congregation, so we can all attend the program!  There will be sessions led by some of the leading lights of the 

RA on topics ranging from “Is Sinning a Remediable Condition?” to “God’s Blessing as a Source for Our 

Spiritual Work” to “The Music of Selihot and the Yamim Noraim.”  Come for the whole program or whichever 

sessions interest you (and aren’t past your bedtime!)  The link will be distributed through email. 

 

Project Zug Presents: The Days of Awe and Fear with Rabbi Avi 

Strausberg 
Project Zug is offering another fascinating course to help us prepare for the High 

Holy Days through chevruta study and group discussion. This year's class considers 

the role of fear - in our text, liturgy, and lives. What does it mean to fear God? How 

can a posture of fear and trembling enhance our religious experience and how can it 

be harmful? We'll study texts and we'll also reflect on our own experiences of and attitudes towards fear. 

 

The course began with a live Zoom lecture from Rabbi Strausberg on Monday, August 29 at 7:30 p.m. Don't 

worry if you weren’t able to attend - it will be recorded. We’re having three meetings as a group on Zoom, with 

opening and closing remarks and studying in hevruta. These group sessions are scheduled for Wednesdays: 

August 31, September 7, and September 14. The course will end with a concluding live Zoom lecture on 

September 21.  If you didn’t sign up it’s still possible to join in now.   

And remember – the whole Project Zug catalog is available to BI members at no cost, thanks to a 

generous grant from the Jewish Federation of Central Massachusetts. 

. 

Coffee and Learning – Sunday Morning Programs Return 
On select Sundays mornings we gather together for a program that’s part schmoozing over breakfast and part 

presentation.  In the past we’ve had topics ranging from Food Insecurity to Jewish Genealogy to Muslims and 

Jews working together.  We meet at 9:00 for coffee and schmoozing and the presentation is at 9:30. We’ve been 

meeting on Zoom but will at some point move to a multi-access program (and if you are in the building, you get 

breakfast!)  Our first program will be on October 23, after the holidays are over.  Watch your email for the topic 

and speaker.   

mailto:dle@bethisraelworc.org
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USY IS OFF TO A GREAT START – WATCH OUT FOR TOT SHABBAT! 

ROWAN MASON, YOUTH ADVISOR AND EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATOR 
 

As fall settles in, Beth Israel’s USY is excited to begin its first year piloting our new Peer 

Programming Leadership model. This model, developed in tandem by former Acting Vice 

President of Education and USY parent Deb Martin, Youth Advisor Rowan Mason, and 

Director of Learning and Engagement Dale Rosenberg, moves us away from a traditional 

Board structure of President and Vice Presidents and encourages our smaller close-knit 

group to spread leadership tasks amongst the whole group and plan events for which the 

teens feel personal excitement and interest.  

 

Currently, our Peer Programming Leaders have committed to the following activities: 

▪ Zev Lipton-Praver is planning and leading the USY Slip n’ Slide and Kickball Fall Kick-off, co-occuring with 

the BI Back to Shul BBQ on Sunday September 11 @5pm 

▪ Isaac Shertzer is coordinating our annual Thanksgiving Pie Bake and social action fundraiser in November; 

▪ Kenny and Andy Kalvinek are heading a USY outing to go bowling, tentatively planned during the week of 

Chanukah 

▪ EmmaChaya Lipton-Praver will be planning and leading a USY Hamantaschen Bake Sale to benefit our 

social action projects 

▪ Julie Cohen and Miriam Rosenbaum will be ending our year with a splash in a JCC Pool Party with Temple 

Emanuel Sinai! 

Look in a separate mailing coming to your home for order forms for the annual Rosh Hashanah Challah sales and High 

Holiday Youth Booklets.  These two fundraisers are being lovingly organized by the incomparable Lydia Borenstein.  The 

proceeds from these two activities should serve to fund the bulk of our youth 

programming for the year.  

 

In addition to these offerings, our teens will be celebrating the holidays with 

their reading of the Jonah haftarah on Yom Kippur afternoon, so please plan to 

come to the Mincha service on Yom Kippur and hear our youth share this 

prophetic book with us all.  USY will also participate  in our Interfaith Sukkot 

Dinner and Study program on October 12th.  

 

USY is also planning on engaging in Social Action all year.  Last year we focused on food insecurity in Worcester and 

beyond for the whole year through a three-pronged approach of learning, action, and teaching and it was a great success, 

promoting deep learning and engagement with a singular topic. We will follow that model for a social action project this 

year, with the teens choosing what they would like to focus on for the year. Our work will culminate in bringing teaching 

to the community at the end of the year.  

 

We’re looking forward to a great year and can’t wait for the amazing learning and growing USY will do together in 5783. 

TOT SHABBAT 
Tot Shabbat is excited to return to shul this fall! Our kickoff Tot Shabbat 

will be on Saturday, September 3rd in the BI Preschool room, starting at 

10:30 a.m.  

 

Our gatherings offer children and families a period of center-based 

learning, an interactive and joyful children’s t’filah service, as well as 

snacktime often paired with a parsha play, Hebrew games, and more 

with the older Rimon students. Center-based learning invites children to 

interact hands-on with curated activities in a relaxed setting and empowers young learners to explore freely and make 

their own discoveries. Our first Shabbat themed gathering will offer Shabbat kitchen dramatic play, Shabbat-friendly fall 

leaf crafts, and more. Tot Shabbat will meet the first Shabbat of every month through the school year.  Once Rimon 

Religious School restarts, Tot Shabbat will include a joint snack with the Rimon students at the end of the session.   
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SOCIAL ACTION WANTS YOUR PARTICIPATION! 

BUNNY CALLAHAN 

 
Social action is the committee where we focus on the good deeds 

arm of the underpinning values of Judaism. We undertake a variety 

of initiatives to support our neighbors, be they members of the tribe 

or not. Many BI folks pick one or more of these activities to support. 

They range from food drives to meals for people in shelters, to 

collections of needed items. Joining in any one of these activities is 

as easy as contacting Michelle Cochran at weefishe@charter.net, or 

give her a call at 508-347-7333. Participate as often as you like. We 

also are always open to new ideas. 

 

The Social Action committee will conduct a number of drives this 

year to help our community. Please be as participatory and generous 

as you can. Below are the events we have planned so far: 

 

HIGH HOLIDAY FOOD DRIVE 9/18 – 10/6 

We will be collecting pantry stable food items in non-breakable containers. Think beans, soup, rice, pasta, 

peanut butter. Items do not have to be kosher, but must be unopened. 

 

THANKSGIVING DINNER WITH TURKEY 11/6-11/20 

Turkey collection 11/20 from 11-12. 

We will try for all the items of the feast-stuffing, vegetables, rice, instant mashed potatoes, canned milk, etc. 

with a finish of frozen turkeys or chickens on 11/20. Gift cards are also terrific. 

 

WINTER CLOTHING DRIVE 1/1-1/15 

We're talking hats, gloves, jackets, ski pants, boots. Did you get new and shiny stuff for the holidays? Have 

clean, good condition stuff you are not going to use? Bypass your off-season closet and donate it! 

 

PURIM FOOD DRIVE 2/26-3/17 

That time of year! Out with the chometz, in with the matzah. 

Pantry stable food, please. 

 

SHELTER MEALS ALL YEAR  

Social action will be making shelter meals at home again this year. 

Volunteer for a part of a meal, make it or purchase it, and deliver 

to Bunny's porch on the date in question. See BI Website Calendar 

for specific dates. Contact Michelle Cochran 

(weefishe@charter.net, 508-347-7333) to volunteer. 

 

 

 

BI@HOME WANTS YOU! 
BI@Home is our print newsletter.  It is sent to all members’ homes 6 times per year.  Are you working on a 

committee project?  Do you have news to share about goings on at the shul?  Do you have ideas for future 

articles?  Contact Dale Rosenberg at DLE@bethisraelworc.org to pitch your idea.  Deadline for submissions for 

the next issue is October 15, 2022. 

 

mailto:weefishe@charter.net
mailto:weefishe@charter.net
mailto:DLE@bethisraelworc.org
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